
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING MEETING  

NOVEMBER 16, 2020 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on November 16, 2020 at 5:00 P.M. in the 

Ashland City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Dianne 

Ballard, Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City Clerk/Administrator 

Chelsey Wynn, Magistrate Sarah McKemie, Police Chief Joseph Stanford, Maintenance Supervisor Lester 

Robinson, Fire Chief Brett Thompson, and Tammy Andrews with the Clay Times Journal arrived at 5:01 P.M. 

 

 The first item discussed was the Youth Sports Program, and Council Member Cantrell made the 

suggestion to call off basketball for the season due to the rise in COVID-19 cases in the county. Mayor and 

Council were all in agreement to cancel basketball for the season. Mayor Fetner advised City 

Clerk/Administrator Wynn, Council Member Ballard, Council Member Cantrell and Maintenance Supervisor 

Robinson to get together to come up with a plan for compensation if Maintenance employees split duties of the 

Youth Sports Coordinator by sport.  

 

 Also discussed included turning two of the tennis courts into a corn hole court and basketball court, and 

Mayor Fetner advised each Council Member to be thinking about what their vision was for the City. 

 

 City Clerk/Administrator Wynn updated the Council on Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) reimbursement 

received and items on the agenda to be requested for reimbursement of CRF funds.  

  

 Magistrate McKemie discussed Court related agenda items. 

 

 There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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